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Advertising 
Business advertising is charged per issue at the following rates:  

    1/4 Page £2.50       1/2 Page £5.00  Full Page £10.00 
Contact the editor to discuss your requirements. 

Please make cheques payable to - Rudston Newsletter. 
Treasurer: Shirley Harland 

 
Useful Phone Numbers - Local Services 

MediBus 01482 395533 - E-mail: richard.willis@eastriding.gov.uk  

 

Library Van every other Tuesday, Long Street around 11.50am 

 
East Riding of Yorkshire Council Customer Services Centres:- 
Town Hall, Quay Road, Tel: 01262 422500, Fax: 01262 422509 
 
Driffield: Council Offices, West Garth, YO25 6TP 

Tel: 1377 255556, Fax: 01377 253655 
 

James Cole - Milkman, delivers daily - 01262 609486 
 

Chris Rudd - Wet fish, Wed. around 9 am - 605489, Mobile 07798 
652675 
 

Trade Directory 
Stephen Cooper -    Joinery & uPVC improvements - 420811 or 
      0 7590206629 
Stephen Ward    -     Deep tissue sports, and remedial massage 
     07855951857 
Neil Jenkinson   -     Plumber  420839 or 07856291737 
John Rawlings   -    TV-Video-Satellite Sales & Repairs      
       07974674489  or  01262421906 
Beech Electrical -    East Gate…. For all repairs and installations  
       07984133095 or 07958356205 
Neil Garfitt -     Plumbing & Heating 07845994283 
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Editor’s Le�er 
 Dear Everyone, 
 I hope that you all had an enjoyable Easter. At least the 
weather wasn’t too bad and we had a lovely May Bank Holiday. 
Everything is back to normal after both bank holidays and then an-
other bank holiday at the end of May.…...of course if reported cor-
rectly, one political  party leader has suggested 4 further bank holi-
days….Will that make seven four day weeks between March 1st 
and May 31st?! 
 The General Election is set to be very interesting. Not only 
will I be awake all night on June 8th, we have our 6th grandchild 
due on that day, so lots of excitement for Nick and I. 
 It was good to see the cows make their appearance in the 
fields; always guaranteed to make one feel that summer is on the 
way. Apologies for the lateness of this month’s Newsletter. We 
have had difficulties in that our “Orange email” is closing down and 
we have had to spend a considerable amount of time changing our 
contacts list. 
 Please accept our apologies to anyone whom we have 
missed, as it has been a digitally difficult month! 
 I had an interesting discussion with some of the villagers, who 
were talking about the time when the Rudston Newsletter started 
33 years ago. My neighbour, Julia Overfield, was telling me how 
she had been at the first meeting in February 1984 and on making 
further enquiries form Shirley Clark, I learned that the first issue 
(one sheet of green paper) came out in March 1984. There was a 
committee and the chair was Frank Alga, Tony Ezard was the 
treasurer, Barbara Burgess was the Secretary and Sally Cummins 
was the editor. Mike Ashford and Shirley Clark were also members 
of the committee. 
 It is very interesting to discover these facts and also that 
some of these people still live in the village. 
 We offer a warm welcome to any new residents. Hope that all 
those members of the village who are preparing for exams, have 
success and good luck to all those Year 6 children who have SATs 
to look forward to next week! 
 

***NEW EMAIL sunic911@gmail.com 

  Sue Tompkin 
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For Younger Readers 

Puzzle Solutions  

Word Wheel  The Lion Guard 

 

SPORTS QUIZ 

1 Tennis    5 Swimming, Cycling. Running 

2 No     6 Tokyo 

3 Eleven    7 Every 4 years 

4 Usain Bolt   8 Bicycle Race 

1. ‘Roy of the Rovers’ 

2. H2O 

3. On a coin 

4. Jeremy Paxman 

5. Marsupials 

6. Cricket Sponsors 

7. Italy 

8. Brussels 

9. Vincent Van Gogh 

10. Zimbabwe 



14 

 

Articles and letters to the editor; Sue Tompkin, Northside 

House, East Gate, Rudston, Tel 01262 420705 
email sunic911@gmail.com 

www.rudston.org.uk 
 

Telephone numbers, postal and email addresses printed in the 
Rudston Newsletter, are in the public domain. The publication may 
be read by people from outside the village, either in  paper form or 
viewed on the website. 
Contributors please note that the deadline for articles, letters and 
notices for the May Newsletter is 26th May. Any received after this 
time may be omitted but included in the next issue, if appropriate. 
The above does not apply to bereavement notices and messages, 
which will be included if at all possible. 

Healthy Homes Project 
 

The Healthy Homes Project wants to recruit volunteers to be 
trained as Trusted Voices. 
Trusted Voices will help residents who fit the Healthy Homes client 
profile. (Health condition made worse by living in the cold) The 
Trusted Voice will be a resident who is well known to the commu-
nity. 
In return  for recruiting a Trusted Voice, the Parish Council will re-
ceive a donation of £25, to be used for community projects. 
 The Trusted Voice will be asked to donate up to 10 hours of work 
per week. 
Training will be given , on the work to support the Healthy Homes 
Project. 
 

To nominate a Trusted Voice, please contact Peter Hirschfield on 
01652 637700 or email 
peter.hirschfield@hwrcc.org.uk 
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Vicar: Rev Glyn Owen (01262) 420313 

Reader: Mr. John Walker (01262) 603170 

Curate: Rev James Trowsdale (01262) 490148 

Rudston with Boynton, Carnaby & Kiham 
 

Church services and events for May 
 
7th      11.00am  Benefice Confirmation at Kilham 
14th    9.30am  Morning Prayer 
21st    9.30am  Holy Communion  
28th    9.30am  Morning Prayer 
 
There is a service of Holy Communion each Wednesday Morning at 
10.30am followed by coffee 

 
 
 

Thank you to everyone who came to the frog race and to all the 
helpers, also thank you to the  
two people who donated money  
as they weren’t able to come. 
 
We raised £256.00 in total  
Teresa 

 

All Saints Church Social Committee 

 We will be holding a fund raising event on 
Monday to Wednesday August 14th to 16th in 
Church with a wedding theme. Details  still to 
be decided. .Please watch future newsletters 
for more information .It would be interesting to 
know if you were married in Rudston Church or 
have family who were as you may be able to lend us some arte-
facts etc. We look forward to your support in our future events & 
thanks for your support in the past. 
June Sellers (Social committee)  

Thank you 



4 

The whole of our region has beenl icensed for extreme gas fieldde-

velopment by fracking companies lneos and Cuadrilla Resources. 

Concerned local residents invite youto two 

Fracking Informa�on Events 

Explaining what High VolumeHydraulic Fracturing for Shale Gas is, 

its impacts on communi6es and what you can do about it. 

Evidence-baseddisplays and presenta6on giving facts from na6on-

al andinterna6onal experts, oil industry insiders, water safety en-

gineers and doctors. 

RUDSTON  VILLAGE HALL 

Marton Lane, Rudston, Y025 4UZ 

Sunday 14th May 2017, 2pm to 4.30pm 

Information, displays and refreshments from 2pm, 

Presentation 2.45pm 

Sunday 21st  May 2017, 2pm to 4pm 

Cuad-
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    J     Q     B      
M            Z               
C        K        S         
F       P       Y          
X        W      V     

Answers page  15 

For Younger Readers 

Rearrange the missing  
letters to find an on-line kid’s 

game ( 3 words) 

Word Wheel 

Puzzles and Quizzes 

   

Sports Quiz 
1 In which game is the word “love” used? 
2 Does a golf ball have a fixed number of 
dimples? 
3 How many players in a cricket team? 
4 As of 2016, who is the fastest man in 
the world  at 100 metre sprint? 
5 Which 3 sports are in a triathlon? 
6 Where are to 2020 Olympics to be 
held? 
7 How often is the football World Cup? 
8 What is the Tour de France? 

1.  How was the fictional hero Roy Race better known? 
2.  What is the chemical symbol of ice?  
3.  Where would you find two sides called the reverse and the obverse? 
4.  Which B.B.C. presenter and quiz show host received the Enigma de  

coding machine in the post in the year 2000? 
5.  What name is applied to the order of mammals that include Bandi-

coots, Kangaroos, Koalas, Opossums and Wombats? 
6.  What is the connection between Schweppes, Nissan, Benson & 

Hedges, Shell, Nat West Bank, Gillette and Prudential Assurance? 
7.  In which country was Florence Nightingale born? 
8.  Near which European capital city was the battle of Waterloo fought? 
9.  Which artist painted the picture Sunflowers? 
10.  Of which African country did the reverend Canaan Banana become 

president in 1980? 
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WORDSEARCH  

T H E P J U L N R S H A L E J M 
Y T A M I N G D K H T P I B U S 
O F T H E W W L I M R U A C L D 
S H R E W I I E N F Y W H T I R 
M V T S M V N R G V P A A J U L 
E I R T E E D A L E D I M H S C 
R Y O H R S S K E O A K L I C E 
R L I E R O O V A U S I E B A R 
A K L G Y F R B R Y I L T P E A 
D I U S S I O D A N T H O Y S L 
I A S Y O U L I K E I T S I A S 
S N V E T N O T H I N G O U R M 
S D E R H S D N A Y N O H T N A 
E M O P A T C L E O P A T R A Y 
R H T E C R E D A E R L K I F B 
C D S I N O D A D N A S U N E V 

 Missing Word for  April…...     Speakers Corner 

THE TAMING OF THE SHREW 
MUCH ADO ABOUT NOTHING 
JULIUS CAESAR 
AS YOU LIKE IT 
KING LEAR 

THE MERRY WIVES OF WINSOR 
ANTHONY AND CLEOPATRA 
VENUS AND ADONIS 
HAMLET 
T - - - - - -  A - -  C - - - - - - - 
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Sponsors for the Newsletter 

Will anyone interested in sponsoring the Newsletter 

For one month ( £25 ) please contact 

Shirley Harland Tel 01262 420584 

 
Local News from our  

Parishes 
 

 Estuary TV have sent a letter to the Parish Council, ex-
plaining what they do. They are the local television channel for 
East Yorkshire and Northern Lincolnshire, broadcasting to 
350,000 homes, with an average weekly viewership of 92,000 
homes. 

 As the local public service broadcaster for the area, they 
are always looking for new and original local content which is 
distinct from regional or national broadcasters. This would form 
part of  their flagship weekday news programme at 5.30pm each 
evening. 

 They are interested in issues of local importance and are 
asking for someone in the village to act as their “media hound”, 
providing them with information and perhaps material for inclu-
sion in their news operation. 

 If anyone would like to discuss this further with one of the 
news team, please call Luke or Dan in the Estuary TV News-
room on 01472315553, or email the newsdesk at :-
news@estuary.tv 



6 

 

 We enjoyed hearing about Sue Wood-
cock's life experiences  at the April meeting. 
 Gloria Traves & Margaret Reed were 
raffle prize winners. In the competition First 
was Joyce Peace, Second Hazel Conner & 
third Margaret Raven. 
 We decided to go on an outing to the World of James 
Herriot in Thirsk on August  1st. 
 Our next meeting is on Tuesday May 2nd at 7 p.m. in 
Rudston Village Hall when Steve Carvill will talk about how he 
made the Gansey Girl situated at the top of Bridlington Harbour 
and other sculptures. The competition will be a sculpted orna-
ment. Hostesses for May are Jean Moore & Maria Lloyd.  
 We will be confirming our vote for the national W.I resolu-
tions. Hazel Conner has offered to host a Cream Tea in aid of 
the National incentive to Save Denman College, date to be an-
nounced   - which is the W.I. college in Oxfordshire. We hope 
people will come & enjoy time at Hazel's & enjoy a cup of tea & 
cake. 
 All visitors are welcome at our WI meetings at a charge of 
£3. 
For more information  contact June Sellers (President ) 01262 
420237 

    

     VILLAGE HALL   

    COFFEE SHOP 
  The coffee shop  is        

open on a Thursday morning  
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 The Outreach Post Office  
in the Village Hall 

is open on 
 

      MONDAYS 1.30pm to 3.30pm 

  
 
 In the early 1950s I lived 
with my parents in Sheffield. 
Each summer we went on a 
holiday, as often as not to the 
Charity Farm camping/caravan 
site in Sewerby. I was a keen 
cyclist and went for bike rides 
in the locality, sometimes tak-

ing in Rudston en route. I remember standing in wonder in front 
of the monolith. How did it get here? Where did it come from 
and why? --- questions that your website amplify and give an-
swers to, for which I am grateful.  
 
 Now I am a very old man living far off 
in Shropshire on the west side of the coun-
try and yet nevertheless hope to visit it 
again before I die. It still fills me with won-
der to think it was there for millennia be-
fore I was born and is likely to remain for 
billennia until our earth is subsumed and 
destroyed by an expanding sun. 
   
 The odd thing is this: how come after 
six decades has Rudston suddenly 
popped into my mind when so much else has faded? Perhaps 
the Devil has been at work again? I joke of course! 
  
Kind regards    
Tony Hewson 
tonyhewson@tiscale.co.uk 
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Rudston Tennis Club  

 

 
 

NEW MEMBERS OF ALL AGES  
AND ABILITIES WELCOME 

 
 New members are always welcome whatever 
their ability. We run social sessions, teams of dif-
ferent levels (seriously competitive or social!) or you may just want 
to play as a family.  
 If you are new to the village or just fancy taking up tennis 
again come down to the Playing Field and join in.  
 Club sessions are Friday evenings 5.30pm onwards and  
Sunday mornings 10am onwards. Please ring Jane or Peter  
Crossley on 01262 420462 in advance to make sure there will be 
other people there or if you would like to have a go before commit-
ting.  
 Men’s matches are played on Thursday evenings, mixed 
matches on Tuesday evenings and ladies matches on Wednes-
day evenings.  We have a Facebook page for anyone who is into 
Facebook. 
 
The subscription per year :- 
 Adults  £35.00  
 Junior £5  (under 18y) 
 Student  £17.50  
 Family £70 (2 adults and up to 4 children under 18y) 
    £10 per parent if you just want to play with your  
   children.  
 
 These represent extremely good value when compared with 
other clubs in the area, especially given the year round facility. If 
you would like any further information please contact Jane Cross-
ley.  
The teams had mixed fortunes in 2016:. 
Mens A team and Mixed team found it tough in Division 2 and will 
play in Division 3 this year. 
Mens B team finished mid table in Division 6 
Ladies team finished mid table in Division 6. 
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Rudston Parish 

Council News 

 DEFIBRILLATOR TRAINING  
 There is to be a training session for anyone that would like to 
know how to use a defibrillator to be held in the Village Hall on Satur-
day 10th June at 2pm. If anyone would like to register their interest in  
attending the training session please contact Jen on 07542874957 
or  e-mail your name and contact details to jen@jehbooks.co.uk  
 
Volunteer Emergency Telephone System, or VETS.  
 VETS assists when a lone rescuer must stay with the patient 
and yet needs help in fetching the community defibrillator. By using a 
single memorable telephone number, this will ring up to 10 lines at 
the same time until a helper has been found. 
 VETS is a community run system, and enables up to 10 local 
resident volunteers to assist pending the arrival of the emergency 
services. The system can also be used for any emergency where ad-
ditional help is required from neighbours, whether Cardiac Arrest or 
not. The availability of VETS gives a level of reassurance to the el-
derly, those living alone, and to the infirmed, that there is always help 
on hand. 
 
 The caller is played a simple message before VETS volunteers 
answer. If no answer, continue CPR until other help or ambulance 
arrives.  VETS does not replace 999 calls. 
 
 VETS relies on volunteers from your community to be able to 
be called and therefore it is essential that these volunteer helpers 
know that they could be called upon at any time, and thus if the help-
ers are child minders or do not wish to be called whilst at work then 
they should not be on the VETS list. 
Please also note that the volunteer number should be a landline only 
– not a mobile number. 
 
If you feel you are able to be on the VETS list ple ase contact 
Jennifer Hobson  – Clerk to the Parish Council on 01723 890084 or 
07542874957, e-mail: jen@jehbooks.co.uk 
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Sponsors for the Newsletter 

Will anyone interested in sponsoring the Newsletter 

For one month ( £25 ) please contact 

Shirley Harland Tel 01262 420584 

ERYC – Safe & Sound Grant 

 Are you in need of additional security measures in your 
home such as: Additional locks for doors and windows, Door 
Chains, Door Viewers, Window Alarms or Security Lights? 

To qualify for assistance applicants must be: 

• Aged over 60 or disabled; 

• A homeowner or private sector tenant / Housing Associ-
ation tenant. 

 Everyone living in the property must not have a bank 
balance, when added together, of over £5,000. Further grants 
will not be made to anyone receiving support from the Safe 
and Sound grant scheme in the last two years 

How do I apply? 

You can request an application form by sending an email to 
safe.communities@eastriding.gcsx.gov.uk or by calling 01482 
396380. 

The Annual Parish Meeting is to be held on  
Thursday 4th May at 7.00pm in the village hall.  

This will be immediately followed by the  
Annual Parish Council meeting. 

Jennifer Hobson, Clerk to Rudston Parish Council 
(Please note that any opinions expressed in this column are 
not necessarily those of the Parish Council) 

From page 7 
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The Village Hall AGM 
 
 There were 12 people present at the meeting.  
The chair, Shirley Clark welcomed everyone to the meeting and said 
that it had been a trouble free year for the Village Hall, with regards 
to the property and contents. 
 There have been lots of bookings, including clubs and activities, 
private parties and some outside village events. 
The village hall committee has worked hard to maintain the standard 
of the hall and to provide entertainment. Shirley reminded every one 
of the first event of the new year being the Afternoon Tea. 
 Last year’s village show was successful, with lots of wonderful 
entries. The coffee shop held each Thursday provides a steady in-
come for the hall. 
 Shirley thanked all the volunteers who provide refreshments 
and excellent service each week. 
 There have been many problems with the Post Office during the 
year, many of which have been solved, although there are still prob-
lems when the regular post office lady is on holiday. Shirley is work-
ing to resolve this issue. 
 Shirley thanked all the committee for their hard work and com-
mitment, with special mention to Teresa, who has put in such a tre-
mendous amount of work into all the social events. 
Nick, the treasurer, gave a report with a summary of accounts show-
ing where the income came from and where it went.  
 
 Clubs/Activities/Parties raised :-  £4416 
 Fund Raising       £601 
 Coffee Shop     £1911 
 Other Income       £859 
        Total  £6887 
 
 Running costs/Repairs etc.  Total  £6439 
 
At the committee meeting following the AGM, the following were 
elected as officers; 
Shirley Clark chair, Sue Tompkin Secretary,Nick Tompkin Treasurer, 
Doug Clark Booking secretary, Teresa Blofeld Entertainments officer. 
Representatives of the various clubs were also elected to the com-
mittee. 
 
 
 
 


